Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee
Meeting minutes, June 3, 2019, 5:00 - 7:00 PM, Salem Town Hall

Committee and Staff Members Present:
Anthony Irving (ERWSCC Chair, Town of Lyme)
Pat Young (ERWSCC Program Director)
Paul Armond (Town of Lyme)
Mary Augustiny (Town of East Haddam)
Kim Barber-Bradley (Town of Salem)
David Bingham (Town of Salem)
Rich Chyinski (Town of Salem)
Bernie Gillis (Town of East Haddam)
Marilyn Gleeson (Town of East Haddam)
Anthony Griggs (Town of Salem)
David Gumbart (The Nature Conservancy)
Parker Lord (Town of Lyme)
Sue Merrow (Town of East Haddam)
Ed Natoli (Town of Salem)
Rob Smith (Town of East Haddam)
Eric Thomas (State of CT  DEEP)
Melvin Woody (Town of Lyme)

Call to Order:
Chairman Anthony Irving called the meeting to order at 5:05 PM.

Minutes, March 25, 2019:
Motion made by Rob Smith, second by Bernie Gillis to accept minutes as submitted.  In Partner Updates (East Haddam), it was noted that there was the “closing on…,” not “closing of…” the Miller Farm parcel acquisition.  Under Grant Updates, the word “at” should be added to the sentence stating placard will “go out trail heads…”  With the two changes, the motion passed.

Project Opportunities Discussion:
Discussion related to list of potential grant projects ERWSCC could support; list distributed for review prior to meeting by Pat Young.
1.  Connecticut Resource Conservation & Development:  aquatic invasive survey.  Focus on Hydrilla inventory; overall work in lower Connecticut River, but separate report will be completed for Hamburg Cove and Eightmile sites.  Request for $6000.  Potential to add Nehantic State Forest’s Uncas and Norwich ponds and Lake Hayward and Mitchell Pond?  Might require a separate project proposal.  Money would support actual inventory work to be done by Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station, with CT RC&D coordinating the project.  Second phase of project, not up for funding, might include outreach and education.  Aquatic invasives were not in the original Eightmile plan, so consider adding this issue to an updated plan. Motion to fund $6000 passes with the board directing P. Young to request a separate estimate for the four ponds.
2.  University of Connecticut Cooperative Extension Service:  aerial watershed remote sensing.  Would provide information about recent oak die off from gypsy moth infestations and impacts of emerald ash borer.  Paul Armond recently heard Tom Worthley (who assisted with project submittal) speak; it was engaging and discussed how local forests are threatened.  Drone video/photography was impressive.  By acting quickly, aerial observation of the canopy can reveal recent changes, before new/adjacent growth occurs.  $25,000 request is much larger than usual.  Proposal may deserve more in-depth discussion at a separate time.  Irving asked if there was data analysis involved, or more of an image capture/mapping project.  Young can share a webinar on this topic from UConn Extension.  Project decision tabled.
3.  Connecticut River Museum, school science program.  Positive initial feedback for this.  A June 14 meeting will be held where ERWSCC can assist the museum with programming planning.  A full proposal is expected following this meeting.  Eric Thomas and Mary Augustiny requested that local Boards of Education where students benefit are aware of the content and value ERWSCC brings to the curriculum.  Project support is in place, with acknowledgement of continued ERWSCC involvement.
4.  Salem Land Trust; trail identification and educational signs, ADA trail assessment.  The Riverside Trail on Darling Road would be a site for educational signs.  There is an ongoing effort to assess sites for potential Accessible trail.  David Bingham indicated $1000 could support production of educational signs.  Rich Chyinski indicated an assessment for wheelchair suitability is needed.  Enough positive response was received, encouraging a more formal proposal from the Salem Land Trust.
5.  Forest Bird Recorders.  Bingham stated that small towers with antennae can act as listening devices to record presence/movement of birds outfitted with small GPS transmitters. Each tower  unit can be between $5000 - $10,000.  Data benefits broad spectrum of avian researchers.  More information needed before action can be taken.
6.  Bill Moorhead, 15-year update of Eightmile watershed habitats and species of concern.  Opportunity to gather updated presence/absence data of previously found rare species, with an assessment of habitat status/suitability.  Chyinski recommended that if feasible, specific host plants of butterflies that are also species of concern should be included, specifically the brown elfin.  Project would be over a full year to ensure observation of areas during all parts of the growing season and dormant periods.  Moorhead available to start at any time.  Request for $20,000.  Project proposal passed.
7.  Salem Land Trust, land preservation.  A 1.75-acre parcel along the East Branch of the Eightmile is available, on Darling Road, adjacent to existing protected land.  Support would help pay for survey and appraisal costs.  Further proposal (5K?) will be brought to group at July meeting.
8.  State of Connecticut, land preservation, East Haddam.  Smith stated that the State DEEP recently acquired the Hand parcel in East Haddam.  Federal financial assistance for this project was such that not all state-allocated funds were needed.  Remaining amount could help support acquisition of 100 acres along Muddy Brook.  Young asked if the State could except ERWSCC funds in a relatively easy process to support land acquisition. Rob Smith will check in to it.  An amount of $10,000 was discussed.  No determination of outcome.
9.  East Haddam Land Trust, land preservation.  2-page handout was shared for reference, to support an easement to the land trust.  Kashanski family has previously donated land and easements to the land trust and Nature Conservancy.  The requested amount of $3200 would support survey work for a new 5.24-acre easement. Motion passed (with Smith and Gleeson abstaining).
10.  East Haddam Land Trust, video featuring land trust history and local historic sites.  Emmy-winning film maker Ken Simon is willing to develop video for land trust’s 40th Anniversary, including feature on land trust’s first protected parcel at Hammond Mill.  Simon would charge a reduced rate to land trust.  Request for $4,850.  ERWSCC support would count as match.  Motion passes.
11.  Audubon Connecticut, Lyme Forest Block IBA on the ground project implementation to support bird habitat.  Proposal seeks support to implement forest assessments and active management on private lands, benefiting bird species.  Audubon CT has received $20,000 from the Eastern Connecticut Community Foundation.  May seek 15-20K, to help target larger landowners.  Protected open space would also be considered for assessments and management support.  Irving asked if this money would supplement or replace NRCS funding.  Thomas asked if a landowner is obligated to implement forest assessment recommendations.  No vote taken, recommendation to provide feedback to Audubon CT to refine proposal.

Young reported that the Committee has voted or discussed allocations of about $62,000 out of a total of $120,000± available for supporting grant proposals.  Thomas reported that the DEEP intends to develop Healthy Watershed Action Plans.  Equipment and staff time for this effort could be supported.  Bingham indicated his support to provide additional funding for the Agricultural Experiment Station to conduct aquatic invasive survey work in the four ponds and lakes not currently on its list of inventory sites (specifically, Uncas Pond, Norwich Pond, Lake Hayward and Mitchell Pond).  Potentially, additional money could be added to the Moorhead proposal, to ensure a quality narrative and data analysis accompanies the data alone.

National Park Service Update: 
Young reported there will be a Partnership Wild & Scenic Rivers conference in New Jersey in September.  Thomas reported that the Wood/Pawcatuck Wild & Scenic effort is moving along; a new stretch of the Farmington River has been added to the Wild & Scenic designation of that river.

Partner Updates:
No partner reports provided (note: in part, owing to length of grant proposal discussions).

Subcommittee Discussion/Updates:
-  Outreach & Education:  Programs in the Park are planned, and a flyer has been prepared advertising program dates of July 13, 20 and 27.
-  Protection & Management:  plantings were done at the Patrell property, using native plants sourced from the Connecticut River Coastal Conservation District.  Federal grant money was used to procure plants and supplies for the ADA section of trail.  Wander Our Watershed plaques were shared; these need to be placed on kiosks and at trail heads.  
-  Science & Monitoring:  temperature loggers have been placed at in-stream locations.
[bookmark: _GoBack]-  Executive/Finance:  new furniture was purchased for the ERWSCC office, including a new filing cabinet and a desk set for Riley Dougherty.  

Old/New Business:
Tony Griggs reported on the upcoming Fun Run at the Walden Preserve, in Salem, as part of the Town of Salem’s 200th Birthday Celebration.

Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Irving at 6:58 PM.

Respectfully submitted, David Gumbart, ERWSCC Secretary
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